Lt. Governor Denn Announces
“Excellence
in
Parental
Involvement” Award Winners at
Press Conference
DOVER, Del. – Today, Lieutenant Governor Matt Denn announced
the two schools honored with the 5th annual “Lt. Governor’s
Excellence in Parental Involvement Award” during a press
conference in Kent County.
The 2014 winners of the award are Postlethwait Middle and
Dover High School. The two winners were picked by a committee
of parents, teachers, administrators, and representatives from
the business community.
“I created the award in 2010 with the State Chamber of
Commerce as a way to enhance parental engagement in our
schools,” said Lt. Governor Denn. “Each year, I am encouraged
by the ideas that schools continue to create to help get
parents more involved. As a parent, it is hard to always know
everything that is happening at school, but it is our
responsibility to take more active roles in supporting our
children and their schools. When we do, everyone succeeds, and
I applaud Postlethwait and Dover HS for creating these
programs to get more parents in the doors.”
Postlethwait Middle School is doing a variety of things to get
parents more involved. Throughout the year, Postlethwait hosts
a variety of themed parent nights during which parents and
students participate in various content-based activities.
Postlethwait hosted a Fifer Fall Fest for the 2013-14 school
year had over 800 participants representing 205 Postlethwait
families (25% of their total student population).
“Postlethwait Middle School is very honored and proud to have

been selected for this prestigious award,” said Principal
Derek Prillaman. “This recognition is a true reflection of our
entire learning community – many committed groups and
individuals worked together to provide special programs and
opportunities for our students and families throughout the
school year and during the summer months. We’re committed to
continuing these efforts and expanding upon our positive
relationships with our parents, students and the Postlethwait
community.”
Dover High School began the Parent Academy in 2012, which
hosts workshops and events offered based on parent feedback.
Now district-wide, more than 50 parent workshops and events
have been offered district wide since August 2012. Dover High
also has PACEParent and Community Engagement Center, the
mission of which is to mobilize parents, schools and
communities in the Capital School District towards positive
change relating to parent involvement, school improvement and
community engagement. From January 2013 through today, the
parent center has provided services to more than 700 families.
Dover High School Principal Evelyn Edny said, “There is
nothing more powerful than families being involved in the
education of a student! In high school, parental involvement
takes on many forms: It’s a single mom being able to provide a
quiet place to study while also providing food and shelter;
it’s the grandparent who can make it to a game or awards
ceremony; it’s the parent who knows the first and last names
of their teen’s friends; it’s the parent who works hand-andhand communicating and partnering with the school to produce
good citizens.”

